The Prayer

My loving Lord,

Touch my heart, my eyes, my mind – my whole life.

Let everything that I say, think and do radiate to the people around me.

Fill my littleness with your greatness

Amen



Well Done

to the following pupils who received special awards this week:

Reception – Tonylee, Darcee

Year 1 - Harris, Dario, Martha

Year 2 – Jemima, Oliver, Gleb

Year 3 – Sam, Grace, Kal-El

Year 4 – Lilly-May S, Alysa, Ruben

Year 5 - Millie, Cooper, Amelie

Year 6 – Sophia, Adi, Ethan

Message from the Headteacher

Please find attached to this newsletter a letter detailing the forthcoming Flu vaccinations. It is important that if you want your child/children to have the vaccination, then you must complete the consent form. Vaccines will not be given without this form completed. The link for the NHS website can be found on page 3 of the newsletter along with the school's unique code needed to register.

We are advertising for a full time 1:1 Key Stage 2 SEND Teaching Assistant. If you are interested, please contact the school office for an application pack. This is an additional position.

Just a reminder, we are selling British Legion poppies in school ready for our Remembrance Day assembly on 11th November. On Thursday, our Year 5 children will be walking down to the war memorial to take part in the Royal British Legion's Armistice service.

Thank you to the parents who have already sent in their Christmas shoe boxes. The deadline for returning the Shoe Boxes is the Friday 19th November.

Have a lovely weekend.

Farewell Mrs Willoughby

Today we said a sad farewell and good luck to Mrs Willoughby. The children presented her with beautiful handmade cards and made a thoroughly deserved fuss of her throughout lunchtime.

Mrs Willoughby will be greatly missed by all at Holy Trinity.



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Dates for Autumn Term	
Thursday 11 th November	Remembrance Assembly
Monday 15 th – Friday 18 th November	Antibullying Week
Thursday 17 th November	Antibullying & E-Safety Assembly/Workshop with ICT Consultant
Friday 19 th November	Whole School Trip to Chippy Panto
Thursday 25 th November	Flu Vaccination - Whole School
	PTA Christmas Wreath Making – Over Norton Village Hall
Tuesday 7 th December	Reception Nativity Performance 1.30pm
Wednesday 8 th December	KS1 Christmas Performances
Thursday 9 th December	KS2 Christmas Carol Services
Wednesday 15 th December	Christmas Lunch & Jumper Day
Friday 17 th December	Whole School Mass
Friday 17 th December	School closes for Christmas at 12.05pm



FLU VACCINATION CONSENT FORM

To access the consent form please click on the following link:

https://www.oxfordhealthimms.co.uk/forms/flu

You will need the following information to complete the form:

- 1. The unique code for your child's school, which is: OX141150
- 2. Your child's NHS Number

If you are not sure of your child's NHS number, please follow these steps:

- 1. Check your child's red book or a clinic letter to find the 10 digit number
- 1. Use the online NHS number finder link here
- 2. Contact your GP surgery through their online/email advice line (where available)
- 3. If these options aren't successful, phone your GP surgery and speak to a receptionist

If you experience any problems completing the online consent form, please contact us at: immunisationteam@oxfordhealth.nhs.uk or call 07920 254 400.

Please submit your form at least 2 full school days before the session date to ensure your child receives their vaccination. The link will close on this date. If you do not submit the form in time, it will not be possible for your child to have the vaccine at school and you will have to make alternative arrangements.

Important additional information for parents and carers

Please read the following information carefully.

Information leaflet - A leaflet is available here (primary school age) which explains the vaccination programme. If you require a paper copy, please contact the Immunisation Team Administrator. It is important that you read this leaflet carefully and discuss with your child so that you are fully informed to provide consent for your child and for them to be prepared to receive the vaccination.

Further information is also available at: www.nhs.uk/child-flu

Children at high risk from flu - If your child is at high risk from flu because they have one or more medical conditions but is unable to have the nasal flu vaccine, we recommend they are given the flu vaccine by injection. Children at high risk are offered the flu vaccine each year by their GP and you can choose if you would like your child to be vaccinated by the Immunisation Team at school or at your registered GP surgery. This includes children with Asthma who require continuous or repeated use of an inhaled or oral steroid treatment or who have had previous episodes of asthma requiring hospital admission.



Holy Trinity Catholic School

24 London Road, Chipping Norton, Oxfordshire, OX7 5AX

1:1 SEND Teaching Assistant

We are looking to appoint a dedicated 1:1 Teaching Assistant to support the progress of a child with SEND, both academically and in terms of their well-being. The successful candidate will need to have a flexible and positive approach, as well as being a keen team player. They will work under the guidance of teaching or senior staff to support children's learning and emotional well-being.

Holy Trinity Catholic Primary School is a welcoming and vibrant school with a caring and supporting ethos. Our teaching assistants are an integral part of our team and are invited to join training throughout the year.

Visits to our school are warmly welcomed. If you would like to visit, please telephone, or email the school office on 01608 643487 or office.3420@holytrinity.oxon.sch.uk.

Contract Type: Permanent

Working Hours: 30 hours per week

Salary Range: Grade 4

Closing date: Thursday 11th November 2021 Interview: Week Beginning 15th November 2021

Additional Application Instructions

For the job description and person specification and application, please contact Janice Flashman, Business Manager, on 01608 643487 or office.3420@holy-trinity.oxon.sch.uk. An application form can be downloaded from our website: www.holy-trinity.oxon.sch.uk. Completed application forms should be returned to Janice Flashman.

Safer Recruitment

The Pope Francis Catholic MAC is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young people and expect all staff and volunteers to share this commitment. This post involves the type of work with children and young people that requires applicants to undertake a Disclosure and Barring Service check. The possession of a criminal record will not necessarily prevent an applicant from obtaining this post. All users are considered confidentially and according to the nature of the role and information disclosed.